
 

 
 City Secretary’s Office 
 City of Frisco, Texas 

 

Memorandum 
To:  Honorable Mayor Maso and Members of the Frisco City Council  
 
Cc: George A. Purefoy, City Manager 

   

From: Jenny Page, City Secretary 

 

Date: 04/21/2017  
 

Re:  Electioneering at Fire Stations used as Polling Places 

 

The City of Frisco Fire Chief has determined that the placement of political signs and literature 

within fifteen feet (15’) of areas defined as the primary departure points for fire vehicles when 

responding to an emergency – known as the “apparatus apron” – at fire stations being used as 

polling places is unsafe for electioneering and interferes with patrons and City employees and staff 

who use such areas other than for election purposes.  

 

Accordingly, candidates and their supports are advised that placement of political signs and 

literature in these protected areas is restricted during voting periods pursuant to Section 54-

204(a)(2) of the City’s Code of Ordinances.  Signs will be posted at fire stations being used as 

polling places to help identify the protected areas.  Please contact the City Secretary’s Office with 

any questions.     

  



Political Campaign Sign 
Boundaries on City property 

used as a polling location

Last updated 4/5/2017

Protected Area

Denotes location for “No Signs Past This Point” sign

Denotes area where signs should not be placed



Station 4

PROTECTED AREA

15 feet from back of curb15 feet from back of curb



Station 5

PROTECTED AREA

15 feet from back of curb15 feet from back of curb



Station 6

PROTECTED AREA

15 feet from back of curb15 feet from back of curb



Station 7

PROTECTED 
AREA 15 feet from back of curb

15 feet from back of curb



Station 8

PROTECTED AREA 15 feet from back of curb15 feet from back of curb


